Lodi Rules Committee

April 18, 2014
Lodi Winegrape Commission, 2545 West Turner Rd., Lodi, CA  95242

1. Chairman Chris Storm called the meeting to order at 12:04 PM.

2. Roll Call :

	Attended
	First
	Last

	x
	Warren
	Bogle

	x
	Lee
	Caton

	
	Bruce
	Fry

	
	Stan
	Grant

	x
	Aaron
	Lange

	
	Stanton
	Lange

	x
	Kevin
	Phillips

	x
	Steve
	Quashnick

	x
	Chris
	Storm


Others present – Matthew Hoffman, Camron King.
3. Minutes of the March 17, 2014 meeting were approved. Steve Quashnick, Warren Bogle – Carried.
4. Winery outreach – Matthew Hoffman noted that he recently met with Haney Lane Winery and Acquiesce Winery staff to discuss the Lodi Rules program. Glenn Ross is putting together a list of other wineries who are interested in learning more about the Lodi Rules program. Matthew will contact these wineries.
5. Sustainability award: Matthew updated committee on the California Sustainable Winegrowing  Award. 
6. Lodi Rules branding guidelines: Matthew reported that he and Stuart Spencer have started looking at other certification programs’ branding guidelines as starting point for Lodi Rules guidelines. The committee suggested we make the guidelines as brief as possible. Steve Quashnick suggested we include few restrictions but provide plenty of guidelines and examples. The committee agreed that branding guidelines will be very important given the growing number of wineries using the Certified Green seal.
7. PEAS calculator and on-line application: The committee agreed that given the high cost of developing a PEAS calculator and in-line application system and that growers have not explicitly requested them, we should forego investing in such improvements in the program for the time being.   
8. Expanding the Lodi Rules to other regions: Matthew told the committee that Camron King had reached out to the Sonoma Winegrape Commission regarding developing a Sonoma Rules certification seal but he has not received a response. The committee suggested that an alternative strategy would be to focus on neighboring regions including Clarksburg and the Sierra Foothills. Waren Bogle volunteered to bring this up at an upcoming association meeting in Clarksburg. 
9. Winery Chain of Custody Audit: Matthew Hoffman gave the committee an update on recent conversation between the LWC and protected Harvest regarding the establishment of a winery chain of custody audit for wineries printing the Certified green seal on their labels. Several committee members disagreed that there was a need for such an audit because TTB requires similar record keeping already. Aaron Lang countered this perspective arguing that it is in the best interest of the Lodi Rules, the LWC, and Protected Harvest because a chain of custody audit will ensure the legitimacy of the program. Matthew Hoffman shared that all comparable certification program require a chain of custody audit and that this would help the Lodi Rules stay competitive. The committee asked for more information at the next meeting about what the audit would entail.

10. Lodi Rules marketing: Camron King suggested that the commission consider using its marketing budget to purchase an ad in Wines and Vines. The add would promote Lodi Rules fruit among California wineries. Camron and Matthew will bring more information about cost to the committee at the next meeting.

11. Next meeting set for May 19th, 2014, 12:00 PM at the Lodi Winegrape Commission office.

12. Meeting adjourned 2:00 PM.

